

370 North Sound Road | P.O. Box 10426 | Grand Cayman KY1-1004 | Cayman Islands

Please address all Correspondence to: Managing Director National Roads Authority

January 24th, 2017

Re: Beach Bay Road Diversion

Dear To Whom it May Concern,

Please be advised that the National Roads Authority Board of Directors has approved the permanent diversion of a short section of Beach Bay Road, at the request of the developer of the St James Point Resort, in order to better accommodate the Resort layout.

Prior to this closure a new bypass access road via Sea Spray Drive will be constructed and opened to the public in 2017, in order to maintain public vehicular access to the beach at the terminus of Beach Bay Road at all times. The attached plan illustrates the proposal. This diversion will keep access to the beach open for all members of the public.

Please contact the below if you have any questions and or concerns in regards to the project.

Yours Faithfully

Paul Parchment Managing Director